

August 4, 2025

NOTICE OF A SEATTLE CITY COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING ON INTERIM LEGISLATION TEMPORARILY SUSPENDING REQUIRED DESIGN REVIEW

The Seattle City Council's Land Use Committee will hold a public hearing on September 3, 2025, starting at 2:00 PM, on a bill to make design review voluntary for proposed development to comply with House Bill 1293, for a period of six months, while the City continues to evaluate permanent updates and changes to the design review program.

PUBLIC HEARING

The City Council's Land Use Committee will hold a public hearing to take comments on the draft interim legislation on Wednesday, September 3, 2025, at 2:00 PM. The hearing will be held in:

City Council Chambers 2nd Floor, Seattle City Hall 600 Fourth Avenue, Seattle, WA

Persons who wish to participate in or attend the hearing may be offered the opportunity to do so remotely. If this is the case, the City Council will provide instructions in the meeting agenda on how to participate remotely. Please check the Land Use Committee agenda a few days prior to the meeting at http://www.seattle.gov/council/committees. Print and communications access is provided on prior request. Seattle City Council Chambers is accessible. Directions to the City Council Chambers, and information about transit access and parking are available at http://www.seattle.gov/council/meet-the-council/visiting-city-hall.

WRITTEN COMMENTS

For those unable to attend the public hearing, written comments may be sent to:

Councilmember Solomon 600 Fourth Avenue, Floor 2 PO Box 34025 Seattle, WA 98124-4025 or by email to council@seattle.gov

Written comments should be received by Wednesday, September 3, 2025, at 12:00 PM.

INFORMATION AVAILABLE

Information about the interim suspension ordinance can be found here: <u>Project Documents - SDCI | seattle.gov</u>

Questions regarding the legislation can be directed to Crystal Torres, Land Use Planner at 206-684-5887 or crystal.torres@seattle.gov, Gordon Clowers, Planning and Development Specialist at 206-684-8375 or Gordon.Clowers@seattle.gov, or HB Harper, Council Central Staff at 425-566-0645 or hb.harper@seattle.gov.